
City of Scarville Minutes for November 6, 2023 

The City Council met in regular session at The Fire Hall on November 6, 2023.  Mayor Harmon called the meeBng to 
order at 6:30 p.m.   

Present at roll call were   Council members Carla Langfald, and Orlyn Rosen, Cory Mathahs, Mayor Harmon, and 
City Clerk Mary Faulkner.  Absent: Lynn Sanden, Jeremy Hobbs 

Moved by Langfald, seconded by Rosen to approve the agenda.  MoBon carried. 

Moved by Rosen, seconded by Langfald to approve the minutes of the last meeBng.  MoBon carried. 

Bills were reviewed.  A moBon by Langfald was seconded by Rosen to approve the payment of the following list of 
bills.  MoBon carried.    

Alliant Energy – 554.91                                    Mary Faulkner – 890.81 
Peterson SanitaBon – 307.00                               Singlestad Hardware – 7.98 
USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00 
Marilyn Storby – 125.00                                        Biz Wiz – 99.00 
Turf Trimmers – 767.50                                         Kevin Storby – 910.00 
Lauren Storby – 490.00                                         Orkin – 374.50 
  
Melissa from Winn Worth Betco to discuss incenBve informaBon for having veterans move to our community. She 
brought examples of what other towns are doing and discussed what incenBves the county may give. This will be 
another great opportunity for the Coffee tree club. The Coffee Tree is taking with the USDA to get a no interest loan 
with the help of WCTA. 

John H. owner of the Scarville Bar is going to be doing a raffle to raise funds for the fire department.  He also asked 
the council if there is a fund that he could get a get for funds to go towards a new walk-in cooler. Mayor Harmon is 
going to check and see if the TIF funds could be used for this. Or how the city could help. More to come on this. 

Next there was a conversaBon by several residents in town that are having problems with another resident. Mayor 
Harmon and the council is not sure what they can do to help but they are aware of the situaBon.  

Mayor Harmon is going to start geang bids for the buildings remodel for the Fire Department. More to come on 
that.  

Councilman Mathahs had an issue with his sewer aber the filter was cleaned a few weeks ago. He had sewage back 
up into his basement and must call a cleaning service pay to have it cleaned. Once he gets the bill the council will 
review it. 

One of the council members brought up a house that is in disrepair that no one lives in. The said that she has seen 
several cricers coming and going through holes in the foundaBon. Mayor Harmon is going to speak with one of the 
owner’s family members about it. They also asked about the Christmas lights in town. 

Next meeBng will be December 4, 2023 @ 6:30 p.m.  

There being no further business, a moBon by Langfald was seconded by Rose to adjourn at 7:37 p.m.  MoBon 
carried.  
            __________________________________ 



       Doug Harmon, Mayor 
___________________________________ 
Mary Faulkner City Clerk


